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On the CallOn the Call
Significant Activity
On January 7, 2024, Sergeant Sweet and Officer Bronnenberg were dispatched to the area of East Lytle Five 
Points Road, and Kendrick Road, for a report of domestic violence that was occurring in a vehicle. Upon 
investigation, it was found that the passenger of the vehicle has been assaulted by the driver during an 
argument. The driver was arrested for Domestic Violence and an outstanding warrant, then transported to the 
Warren County Jail. 

On January 14, 2024, Officer Bronnenberg responded to the 1600 block of Wood Creek Drive for a report of 
domestic violence between an adult and a juvenile. Upon investigation, it was found that the juvenile had 
allegedly punched the adult during an argument. The juvenile was charged with domestic violence and will 
appear in court at a future date. Another suspect in the incident was charged with Obstructing Official Business.

On January 16, 2024, Officer D. Williams and Sergeant Cordero responded to a residence in the 8100 block 
of Rainey Road for a report of domestic violence. Upon investigation, it was found that there had been a 
verbal argument between an adult and a juvenile. No charges were filed, and officers aided involved parties by 
providing referrals to behavioral health resources. 

On January 21, 2024, Officers were contacted by a Sexual Assault Nurse Examiner of an alleged rape that 
occurred in Clearcreek Township. A report was taken, and the incident is being investigated by the detective 
division. Investigation is ongoing. 

On January 23, 2024, Officer Bronnenberg and Sergeant Sweet responded to a residence in the 7700 Block of 
Bunnell Hill for a report of domestic violence. Upon investigation, it was found that a juvenile allegedly pushed 
an adult against a wall and attempted to assault the adult. The juvenile was charged with Domestic Violence and 
transported to the Warren County Juvenile Detention Center. 

On January 24, 2024, Sergeant Jason Bates responded to a narcotics complaint and the Warren County 
Alternative School. Upon investigation a male juvenile was charged with possession of marijuana.

On January 26, 2024, Corporal Knobbe and Officer Hall were advised of a stolen vehicle that was east bound on 
State Route 73, leaving the City of Springboro. The suspect vehicle was located by officers and stopped in the 
parking lot of B & B Carryout. Upon investigation of the two passengers, it was found that one of the passengers 
gave a false name to the investigating officers. The person was charged with Obstructing Justice and arrested on 
an active warrant. The registered owner of the vehicle that was reported stolen declined to pursue charges on 
the males.

On January 26, 2024, Officer Hall and Corporal Knobbe responded to the intersection of North State Route 741 
and West State Route 122 for a report of a property damage motor vehicle accident. Upon investigation, a driver 
was arrested for OVI and refused to submit to a breath test. 

All officers worked on completing training on report writing through EOPOTA towards their 2024 Ohio CPT 
requirements.
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